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Board president, Bob Stobbs, called the regular town meeting to order at 7:30pm.  In attendance were president Bob Stobbs, councilman Phil McElroy, councilman Tom Small and councilman Steve Kahre.  Also present were town maintenance superintendent, Garry Sierra and town attorney Adam Farrar.

Tom made a motion, seconded by Phil to approve the minutes from the July meeting. The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.

Phil made a motion, seconded by Steve, to approve the financial report for July. The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.  

Steve made a motion, seconded by Tom, to approve the claims on the F364 Accounts Payable Voucher.  The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.  

CLERK-TREASURER:

Mallory advised council that in their meeting packets on their desk this evening is a copy of a letter from Richard Mourdock explaining the Public Deposit Insurance Fund.  The PDIF is a protection code established in 1937 to protect public funds exceeding the $100,000 FDIC limit.  Mallory stated that there are 200 financial institutions in the state of Indiana that are approved depositories covered under this code, and our bank facility, Old National Bank is an approved depository.  Therefore, all of our town funds invested at ONB are safe and secure under the PDIF state code.

Mallory stated that the deadline for INDOT’s “Call for Projects” to allocate a large amount of federal funds for local projects is due by midnight August 21st.  Steve Kahre stated that he is currently working on Darmstadt’s application for these available funds and will have it submitted by the deadline.

Mallory advised that we have received a prorated check from Indiana Insurance for $10,323 as a refund for our cancellation.  

Mallory stated that tonight is our public budget hearing, the budget will need to be submitted to county council by Friday, August 22nd.  Our adoption meeting is scheduled for September 9th and submission the county auditor will be September 10th.

Mallory noted that the US Census bureau has requested a meeting of the town board president and clerk-treasurer at the Town Hall on October 6th at 9am.

OLD BUSINESS:

Bob Stobbs announced that resident Keith Reising, a neighbor of Bob’s, who resides at 1602 Fleener Road, has installed a 6” drainage pipe which is in conflict with the town ordinance which requires all drainage pipes to be at least 12” in diameter.  Mr. Reising was present at the meeting and explained his drainage installation on his property to council.  After some discussion, Mr. Reising acknowledged that the Council did not approve his plans, and the Council reserved any rights in the future to bring a claim or action for damage to his rights-of-way as a result of the project.

Garry advised that 138 septic tanks have been pumped.  There are still 19 stations that need to be smoke tested.  

Garry stated that the mag meters are working properly.  The sump pump has been replaced at Old State Road.

Tom advised council that he and Bob attended the Evansville City Council meeting in an attempt to sway the Evansville Water department to leave the Darmstadt residents out of the pending sewer rate increase.  The Evansville City Council turned down their request.

David Hynes from Commonwealth Engineers asked council if they have thought of the long term forecast of the sewer discharge and if council has thought of having an engineering firm study the future of the Darmstadt sewer 15-20 years down the road.  Council replied they would take his thought into consideration.
NEW BUSINESS:

Bob Stobbs brought a couple health insurance estimates to the meeting for the Town Superintendent and full-time maintenance assistant.  Bob advised that there are two different companies listed in the estimates.  Bob stated that the best premium looked like Sagamore which is an 80/20 with $30 office copay for $580 for family coverage.  

Bob will get more information on the insurance specifics and get back with council.

BOARD MEMBER COMMENTS:

Steve asked Garry if he has a place to store the salt spreader.  Steve mentioned he did not like it sitting outside in the weather and that it had not been properly cleaned and oiled.  Garry advised that there is not a safe way to store the spreader inside the barn at this time.  Steve and Tom stated that they will take care of it and look into other options on storage.

ATTORNEY COMMENTS:

Adam had no comments.

SUPERINTENDENT COMMENTS:

Garry announced that he attended the road scholar school last week and said it was very informative.

Garry stated that he has been called for jury duty and will keep council updated on specific times.

Garry advised that he has received notice from a cell phone company that they would like to install a cell phone tower in Darmstadt.  Tom Small stated that he would talk to the company and take care of all the specifics.

Last week, Garry announced that 3 homes were hit by lightning and damaged the sewer pump stations.

RESIDENT COMMENTS:

Keith Reising presented council with photos and a presentation showing his drainage installation and that he believes the 6” pipe is sufficient and he has invested a fair amount of money to install this drainage.  Mr. Reising advised council that he was unaware of the ordinance when he had this installed.

Mr. Ray Engler introduced himself to council as a new town resident on Railroad Street.  Council welcomed him to Darmstadt and appreciated his attendance at the town meeting.

The meeting adjourned at 9:38p.m.

Attest:

Mallory Lowe

Clerk-Treasurer


